
Association of Bay Area Governments 
Notice of Public Hearing 

 
Bay Area local governments and residents are invited by the Association of Bay Area Governments 
(ABAG) to comment on the 6th Cycle of the Regional Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA) process. 
Under this process, the California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) 
identifies the total number of homes for which each region in California must plan in order to meet 
the housing needs of pg ne-work/housing/rhna-regional-housing-needs-allocation

. 
 
ABAG is soliciting comments on the following two components of the 6th Cycle RHNA process: 

1) Proposed RHNA Methodology: The RHNA methodology is a formula that calculates the 
number of housing units assigned to each city and county, and the formula also distributes 
each jurisdiction’s housing unit allocation among four affordability levels. The RHNA 
allocation must meet the statutory objectives of RHNA and be consistent with the 
forecasted development pattern from Plan Bay Area 2050. 

2) Draft Subregional Shares of Regional Housing Need: As part of the RHNA process, local 
jurisdictions have the opportunity to form a subregion to conduct an allocation process that 
parallels, but is separate from, the regional process. ABAG is responsible for determining 
each subregion's share of housing need, and each subregion is then required to complete all 
of the statutory steps in the RHNA process to develop an allocation of housing units that 
meets 

https://abag.ca.gov/our-work/housing/rhna-regional-housing-needs-allocation
https://abag.ca.gov/meetings-events/meetings/how-provide-public-comment-board-meeting-zoom%C2%A0
https://abag.ca.gov/meetings-events/meetings/how-provide-public-comment-board-meeting-zoom%C2%A0
https://abag.ca.gov/meetings-events/public-hearing


The proposed RHNA Methodology and Subregional Shares will be open for public comment 
beginning October 25, 2020. The proposed 6th Cycle RHNA Methodology and Subregional Shares 
materials will be posted on ABAG’s website at: https://abag.ca.gov/meetings-events/public-hearing. 
 
Written comments will be accepted until 12:00 noon, Friday, November 24, 2020 and may be 
submitted to the Association of Bay Area Governments and Metropolitan Transportation 
Commission’s (ABAG-MTC) Public Information Office via e-mail to RHNA@bayareametro.gov or via 
USPS at 375 Beale St, Suite 800, San Francisco, CA 94105.  Please include “Proposed RHNA 
Methodology and Subregional Shares” in the subject line. Oral testimony will be received until the 
close of the public hearing on November 12, 2020. 

 
At the regularly scheduled November 12, 2020 meeting, the ABAG Regional Planning Committee 
will consider public comments on the proposed RHNA Methodology and Subregional Shares, which 
then will be referred to the ABAG Executive Board for final action. The ABAG Executive Board is 
slated to take action on the proposed items at the December 17, 2020 meeting.   

 
Do you need an interpreter or any other assistance to participate? Please call 415-778-6757. We 

https://abag.ca.gov/meetings-events/public-hearing
mailto:RHNA@bayareametro.gov

